
 Our Fundraising Team has a limited supply of:   
 Ground Beef Meat Pies 

 $5 each —  400°F for 1 hour 
    

   
  Funds raised, YTD, are $3,432.55!!! 

  Thank you so much for your support! 
Going forward, we are looking to add a drop ceiling to the remaining  

2 portions of our lobby to improve lighting and reduce echo. 

Scripture Reading — Psalm 91 
 He who dwells in the shelter of the Most High will abide in 
the shadow of the Almighty. 
 2 I will say to the Lord, “My refuge and my fortress, My God, in 
whom I trust!” 3 For it is He who delivers you from the snare of the 
trapper and from the deadly pestilence.  
 4 He will cover you with His pinions, and under His wings you 
may seek refuge; His faithfulness is a shield and bulwark. 
 5 You will not be afraid of the terror by night, or of the arrow 
that flies by day; 6 of the pestilence that stalks in darkness, or of 
the destruction that lays waste at noon. 
 7 A thousand may fall at your side and ten thousand at your right 
hand, but it shall not approach you. 8 You will only look on with your 
eyes and see the recompense of the wicked. 
 9 For you have made the Lord, my refuge, even the Most High, 
your dwelling place.  
 10 No evil will befall you, nor will any plague come near 
your tent.  11 For He will give His angels charge concerning you, to 
guard you in all your ways.  
 12 They will bear you up in their hands, that you do not strike 
your foot against a stone.  
 13 You will tread upon the lion and cobra, the young lion and 
the serpent you will trample down. 14 “Because he has loved Me, 
therefore I will deliver him; I will set him securely on high, because he 
has known My name. 
 15 “He will call upon Me, and I will answer him; I will be with him 
in trouble; I will rescue him and honor him. 
16 “With a long life I will satisfy him and let him see My salvation.” 

A 9-week Bible 
Study, using the 

book by Dr. David  
Jeremiah 

Saturdays @ 1:30pm 
in the Fireside Room 

 

Please see Donna Warkentin, Maureen Lemire, or  Lora  
Warkentin to register or pay for your book. (limited supply) 

GBC’s Ladies’ Ministry  

      Attention ladies!  GBC Ladies’  
      Ministry welcomes you all to 

      our monthly breakfast. 
 
 

      This month we’ll be at  
      Stacked Pancake House 

     286 Bunting Road, St. Catharines 
                       on Wednesday, Oct 18th at 10:00am 

 
 

Please contact Marion Sharp no later than  
Tuesday, October 17th 

to reserve a place, at 905.937.9548 

Visiting today?  
New to GBC?   

 

Please feel free to stay 
after the service for a cup 

of coffee or tea in our  
Fireside Room following 
the service and enjoy a 
brief time of fellowship. 



Upcoming Events 
• October 21st: GBC/CCS Joint Clean up Day 

• November 12th: Henley Concert: Sherry Anne with the Watchmen QT 

• December 3rd: Henley CMF / GBC Old-Fashioned Hymn Sing 

• December 10th: GBC Christmas Potluck Banquet 

• December 17th: Henley Concert with the Crutchfield Family 

• December 24th: Christmas Eve Service 

• December 31st: GBC New Year’s Eve Family Fun Fair 

    If you are looking to volunteer here at 
GBC in  any of our various ministries,  
particularly those involving vulnerable  
sectors: 

 We here at GBC has a Safe Place Policy through Plant to 
Protect. All volunteers MUST BE trained according to this policy 
and have a valid Police Check. 
 

 We will be having a training course soon after a morning  
service and we will meet in 

 A table is set up at the back of the Sanctuary with information 
about the Operation Christmas Child Shoebox program and how to 

fill a shoebox.  
 Glenridge is the Central Drop-off location for churches around 

the area. Therefore, we will have a “Collection Week” for all the  
boxes from November 13 - 19. 

 We have sign-up sheets for those who are able and willing to 
volunteer for collection week and the times our church is open to 

receive boxes. We need a lot of volunteers  Please prayerfully  
consider how you can help with this important Ministry and how to 

demonstrate God's love in a tangible way to children in need 
around the world. 

 From our Finance Committee: 
 

Coffee Fellowship……………………………………………………….$ 3.65 
Fundraising…...…………………………………………………………..$ 80.00 
HVAC………………………………………………………………………….$ 85.00 
Memorial Gift in memory of C. Nickel…………………………$ 250.00 
Henley Offering October 8, 2023………………………………..$ 1,218.73 
General Offering October 8, 2023……...….……...............$ 3,913.85 
Average weekly Offerings, 2023………………………………...$ 5,652.23 
General Offerings Budget 2023.……..…….………..………....$  6,860.40 

 
If you wish to make a donation to the HVAC replacement  

project beyond your regular tithing, please designate it on your  
envelope or when donating online. 

Total HVAC project:   $ 39,206.96 
Budget Capital funds to be used:  $   9,801.74 
Additional HVAC donations received:  $ 13,775.00 
Balance of project remaining:  $ 15,630.22 

 We are going to update 
our GBC Photo Directory!  
Note the word “photo”!  
We’d love to have ALL entries 
in the directory matched up 
with a photo so folks can get 

to know each other better, and easier. 
 Please make a concerted effort to check your entry at the 
back of the sanctuary before, during, or after the potluck lunch 
today and make sure the information is correct.  If you have 
changes to make, or would like to be added, please use the little 
forms available.  See Juergen to have a photo taken. 



Today at Glenridge Bible Church 
Brethren, my heart’s desire and my prayer to God  

for them is for their salvation. 

       Romans 10 : 1 

Order of Service 
Announcements 
 

Opening Hymn 
#51 —”Guide Me, O Thou Great Jehovah” 
 

Key Verse 
 

Invocational Prayer 
 

Musical Praise—GBC Ensemble 
”Behold Our God” 
”Yet Not I” 
”He is On Our Side” 
 

Worship Through Tithing 
 

OCC Video Clip 
 

DiscipleLand Segment 
 

Scripture Reading 
Psalm 91 
 

Message—Pastor Bobby Halek 
“The Shelter in the Storm” 
 

Responsive Hymn 
#52 —”O God, Our Help in Ages Past” 
 

Benediction & Blessing for  
Our Potluck Luncheon 

THIS WEEK AT G.B.C 
 
Today 
10:00am Worship Service  
with Pastor Bobby  
OCC Launch Potluck following 
the service 
 
 
Monday 
6:30pm Prayer Meeting  
                  (Fireside Room) 

 
 
Wednesday 
1:00pm Prayer Meeting  
(Multi-purpose Room) 

6:15pm AWANA  
8:00pm GBC Fall Ensemble  
Practise (Sanctuary or Fireside Rm) 
 
 
Saturday  
9:00am GBC/CCS Cleanup Day 
1:30pm Ladies’ Bible Study 
(Fireside Room) 

 
 
Next Sunday  
10:00am Worship Service  
with Pastor Bobby 

 

Truth for Teens - Ozzie’s Pantry 
(Located beside the church mailboxes) 
Donations for October—Canned Soups 

Your donations are used by Rick and Heather to 
help them extend their hospitality, love and assistance to at-risk youth as they 

mentor and teach them. (25 young men and 10 women)   
------------------- 

Niagara Life Centre is having their annual banquet on Friday, Oct 27th at the 
Holiday Inn @ 327 Ontario Street. Doors open and auction begins at 5:30pm. 
Dinner begins at 6:30pm. Register online at www.niagaralifecentre.ca or call 

905.934.0021 to reserve your place. 
------------------- 

Jews for Jesus staff, totaling over 50 in Tel Aviv and Jerusalem, have been  
tirelessly mobilized to help as much as they can. We have been procuring  
supplies at our Moishe Rosen Center and delivering them to those in need,  
including on the army bases in the South where the attacks are the strongest. 
These supplies range from basic essentials like underwear and jackets to critical 
items such as bulletproof vests. We are purchasing these items as funds become 
 available, with each care package costing approximately $20. We have also  
assembled packages for displaced families. 
 In response to the urgency of the situation, several of our staff have been 
called upon to serve on the front lines in Gaza and in the North, where Hezbollah’s 
attacks from Lebanon pose a significant threat. We are poised to do whatever is 
necessary, but we need your help as well. 
  We ask for your prayers, that the violence and bloodshed may cease, and for 
God’s protection for those who have survived this horrific terrorist onslaught. We 
also earnestly covet your prayers for the love of Christ to be poured out in such a 
way that Israelis will clearly see that Christians care. 

    Glenridge Bible Church’s 

     “Missionary of the  
       Month” for October: 

     Please remember to pray for,  
    and encourage 

  

    Tanner Kennedy 
    serving with   

    Inter-Varsity Canada 



GLENRIDGE BIBLE CHURCH 

A Bible-Based Community, united by God’s love  
and grace, that worships Him, serves others,  

and proclaims the message of Christ. 

Welcome to our  
  Worship Service   
    this Lord’s Day 
  

                   October 15th, 2023 
           Pastor Bobby Halek 

          “The Shelter in the Storm” 
         Psalm 91 

310 Scott Street, St. Catharines, Ontario L2N 1J5 
905.937.1326     

email: GlenridgeBC@gmail.com www.GlenridgeBibleChurch.org 
HenleyCMF@gmail.com  www.HenleyCMF.ca 

 
Sermon videos available on our website and YouTube 

(Search for GlenridgeBibleChurch) 

Thank You for Praying 

Requests for Prayer 
* After complications and infection from her foot surgery, Catherine Keating is 
 in the hospital and has had an amputation of her leg below the knee. Please 
 pray for Catherine in this difficult time. 
* Please pray for Joyce Nickel and her family as they mourn the loss, and  
 cele brate the homegoing of Clarence Nickel.  Please pray for peace and 
 comfort in this time of loss. 
* Please pray for Bill Reasner as he recovers from a fall.  Pray for a quick  
 recovery and peace for his family. 
* Please pray Jim Mills and his family after the loss of his son, Joel.  Pray for 
 comfort and peace in this time of loss. 
* Laura Halek is recovering from her cat-related leg injury. Please pray 
 for healing for Laura and for her family as she mends. 
* Rosalee Pankoff has been diagnosed with Covid at her residence. 
* Please pray for Anna Hildebrandt who is experiencing pain in her shoulder 
* Helmut Harder is at this time, pain free and is slowly making progress in  
 assisted walking. Please continue to pray for the Harders as he recovers. 
* Don Munson thanks everyone for their prayers.  Don has left the hospital 
 and is now in an assisted-living accommodation particularly while he 
 undergoes rehabilitation and regains his strength.  Please continue to pray 
 for Don, his family, and his doctors.  
* Dave Furness asks for prayer for his daughter, Ashley.  She is getting 
 treatment for an abnormal growth.   
* Eleanor Leigh asks for prayer for her husband, Greg, who still requires 
 testing for an aneurism and some other issues, but is, so far cancer-free. 
 Please pray for healing and a  return to faith. Please also pray regarding for 
 Eleanor’s son’s liver disease and a return to faith.  
Please pray for those with chronic pain or illness: 
Sue Furness, Dave Furness, Jim Arthur, Lois and Ron Clattenburg, Catherine 
Keating, Jaqi Shennan, Rosalie Pankoff, Eleanor Leigh, Bev Williams, Helmut 
Harder, Hilda Glucker, Mildred Levair, Eleanor Rogers, Mary Lockett, Toni 
Goodliff, Carol-Dean Jeffries, Margaret Demers, and Alvina Andres 

Office Schedule 
 

The office is reachable Monday-Friday, 8:30am—5:00pm. 
905.937.1326   or   GlenridgeBC@gmail.com 

 

Pastor Bobby is normally available to meet in the office from  
Tuesday to Friday, 9:30am—4:00pm 

 

We request that visits are done by appointment so we can  
ensure we have set aside time to meet your needs. 


